
 
 

Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes 
November 16th, 2022 

6:30PM 
 

Public Safety Committee:  Carmen Rivera, Chair 
 
Present:  Rafael Moure-Punnett, District Manager;  
Carmen Rivera, Reggie Powell, Kristine Rivera, Nicole Carter, Lanell Gardenhire, Ms. 
Audrey Harden   
 
District Manager Rafael Moure-Punnett reported the committee approved a letter 
(template) in October 2022 to be sent to all applicants. Letter will acknowledge receipt of 
applicants request for yes/no recommendation to NYS Liquor Authority. 
Requests are reviewed at the Public Safety & Economic Development Committee Meetings at 
CB6. 
 
Address 311 Status Review NYPD Status CB6 Board 

Recommendation 
Meeting 
Date 

2428 Hughes 
Avenue 

Change in type of 
business. Now 
establishing a 
Family Restaurant 
serving alcoholic 
beverages. 

Approved 
Owner in 
attendance 

License Renewal  
Approved 

11/16/22 

2363 Arthur 
Avenue 

Complaints on 
building 
Maintenance/Heatin
g 
Committee 
Reviewed temporary 
license 

Approved 
Owner in 
attendance 
 

New Application 
Approved 

11/17/22 

2311 Arthur 
Avenue 

No 311 complaints 
registered 

Approved License Renewal 
Approved 
 
 

11/16/22 



410 East 
Tremont 
Avenue 

Multiple 311 
complaints 

Requested 
Owner be 
present. 

Not yet approved. 
Awaiting 
proprietor  
 

11/17/22 

410 East 
Tremont 
Avenue 

Multiple 311 
complaints 

Owner in 
attendance 

Approved 
 

12/7/22 

621 Crescent 
Avenue 

Multiple 311 
complaints 

Owner in 
attendance 

Approved 12/7/22 

1967 
Washington 

Multiple 311 
complaints 

Owner in 
attendance 

Approved 12/7/22 

800 East 
Tremont 
Avenue  

Multiple 311 
complaints 

Owner in 
attendance 

Approved 12/7/22 

485 East 
180th Street  

Multiple 311 
complaints 

Owner in 
attendance 

Approved 12/7/22 

 
 
Lariely Sanchez, Principal at Kipp Freedom Middle School, located at 1825 Prospect Avenue 
reported safety concerns for the students at the school.  Ms. Sanchez reported there have been 
several parent and student altercations.  She is seeking support from the Community Board for 
guidance. 
 
As a result, Carmen Rivera reached out to the Commander at the 48th Precinct.  A Zoom call 
took place on 11/17/22 with the District Manager, Carmen Rivera, Lariely Sanchez and 
Commander Joseph DeLeo. A discussion took place with all in attendance.  The principal and 
the Commander will meet to discuss how NYPD can mediate the situation.  Ms. Sanchez will 
report back to the Community Board. 
 
On 11/17, Carmen Rivera set up an additional interview with the applicant for 2363 Arthur 
Avenue. At the meeting, the Board’s District Manager shared that the Belmont BID had just 
shared with him a copy of the applicant’s temporary license from July to November 22. The 
applicant explained that he had renewed his temporary license several times and that it was still 
active. Carmen Rivera then made a motion to issue a letter to the SLA with the board members 
present. The motion passed and the board issued the letter the next day. 
 
On 12/7, the Public Safety Committee held a meeting to review new liquor license applications. 
Four applicants attended and were interviewed by the committee. The board and committee chair 
contact the precinct and no issues were raised by NYPD regarding the applicants. 
 
 


